 SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH MINUTES
March 13, 2006

President Dan Farrell called the meeting to order at 3PM at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club. The minutes were not read.  The Board decided that they will no longer be read at meetings.There was no correspondence. We began the month with $1,634.17 in the bank. Russ St. Jean, treasurer, wrote Dan Farrell a check for postage in the amount of $64.00. Our current balance is $1569.70.

Deputy Smith, the Sheriff’s representative addressed the group. He informed us that vehicle burglaries are on the rise. This is occurring in parking lots and at area such as Fort Island Trail. Unlocked cars are being targeted. Car Thieves are walking streets at night looking for unlocked vehicles.  Fifty paper boxes were stolen in the county at the cost of $875 each. This usually occurs at night or in the early morning hours. The Sheriff’s office is looking for a grey Voyager van with a roof rack. The suspect puts the paper box in his van, cuts it open, takes the money and then dumps the box.
During the month of March, we clocked 260 hours ad drove 3,405 miles. Fuel cost $494.45. There were 15 house checks. Drivers noted 4,891 construction sites and 76 infrastructures.

Thanks are owed to John Seidl. He took the cruiser in for maintenance. The car got 4 newer tires. There is an oil and transmission leak. The car has 191,000 miles. No more money will be put into it.

We were reminded to watch our speed and to use turn signals while driving the patrol car.

Jim Clements gave Deputy Smith thanks for the volunteers’ luncheon.

When asked how to reach a volunteer driver during their shift, Deputy Smith suggested a call be placed to 726-1121.

Gerald Brummer said that if someone is willing to drive a second day, he or she should tell their lieutenant who will then notify the other lieutenant, or call that person yourself.  He also suggested penciling your name into the driver’s log which is in the car. He further noted that any driver who has a problem should get in touch with their lieutenant as soon as he/she can.

There is a new charger in the car for the portable radio. In case the radio doesn’t get recharged overnight it can be done in the car.

Two new members were introduced. They are Bill Schultz and Wayne Metcalfe.

If any member knows of a driver who is ill, etc. please notify your lieutenant so a card can be sent from the group.

Our next meeting will take place on Monday April 10, 2006 at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club at 3pm. The last meeting before we break for the summer will take place in May.
Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

